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EXCELLENCE IN THE  HEART OF THE COMMUNITY 

admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk 0151 525 2630 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Welcome back to what I know is going to be an exciting half term here at Hillside.  As I said to Year 7 in 
assembly this week there is no better place to be in the run up to Christmas than Hillside.  Whilst we will 
continue to work hard and make progress in our lessons, there are so many lovely activities and 
experiences planned for our pupils this half term.  I know we are going to carry on learning and have lots 
of fun experiences too.  
 
Attendance continues to be our biggest priority and I would take this opportunity to thank everyone for 
their support in this crucial area.  So many of our pupils have excellent attendance and I can’t thank you 
enough for supporting your child in achieving this. Unfortunately we do have children who are missing too 
much school.  They are obviously missing crucial learning, which will hinder their progress.  They are also 
missing all the lovely activities and experiences which Hillside offers, this saddens me greatly as these are 
often the things we look back at in years to come and for some of our pupils they simply weren’t in school 
to benefit from these opportunities.  We really do believe in working with our families so please don’t 
hesitate to contact your child’s Form Tutor, Progress Leader or Ms Elliot our Attendance Officer if you need 
any support in this crucial area.  
 
I have got to mention how amazing Presentation Evening was on the last Thursday of half term.  As I said 
in my speech on the evening, there was times in the pandemic when I wondered with great sadness if we 
would ever return to such events. This made this year’s Presentation Evening, even more special.  A 
massive well done to all our prize winners and it was lovely to see so many of last years Year 11s joins us 
for this most special of evenings.   
 
Amanda Ryan,  Principal 

Presentation Evening 
On Thursday 20th October we were delighted to be able to hold our first Presentation Evening 
since before the pandemic.  Presentation Evening provides us with the opportunity to celebrate 
our pupils’ achievement and endeavour from the previous year and enables us to welcome back 
many of our former Year 11 pupils.  Bootle Town Hall was the ideal venue for our Presentation 
Evening to take place where prize winners and their families were welcomed by Hillside staff and 
enjoyed refreshments before the prize giving got started.  Prizes were presented by Mrs Ryan and 
Mr Cunliffe, our Chair of Governors, and the audience enjoyed three beautiful performances from 
our Hillside Singers and speeches from both members of our student council and our three Head 
Pupils. Well done to all our prize winners! 
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ParentPay - Our online payment service 
ParentPay - Our online payment service 

For any future trips that are organised at Hillside High School, 
ParentPay will be our preferred method of payment.  The online 
platform also gives you the option to top up your child’s dinner 
money account. If you still need to activate your account please 
ask your child to call in to the finance office to collect their 
activation code. Using the secure website, you will be able to pay 
online using your credit or debit card.   

What are the benefits to parents and pupils? 

· ParentPay is easy-to-use and will offer you the freedom to make online payments whenever and 
wherever you like, 24/7. 

· The technology used is of the highest internet security available ensuring that your money will 
reach school safely – offering you peace of mind. 

· Payments can be made by credit/debit card or also through 
PayPoint. 

· full payment histories and statements are available to you securely 
online at anytime. 

· Your children will not have to worry about losing money at school. 

· Parents can choose to be alerted when their balances are low via 
email and/or SMS text. 

How safe is ParentPay? 
ParentPay offers you the freedom to make payments whenever and wherever you like, 24 hours a 
day, 7 days a week, safe in the knowledge that the technology used is of the highest internet 
security available.  Once you have activated your account, you can make online payments            

If you need a new 
activation code please 

contact the finance 
department on  

0151 525 2630 option 
4. 

Halloween Competition Winners  
A massive well done to all pupils that took part 
in the art Halloween drawing competition!  We 
had so many fantastic entries that we couldn’t 
pick just one!  Well done to Jenson 8NK, Jayden 
8LW, Michael 8NK, Issy 9GW and Maia 7DH. 

 

If you missed out this time, then keep your eyes 
peeled for our Christmas competition coming 
soon! 
   Miss Murphy & Miss White  
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Girls Football – The Hillside Lionesses Doing Us Proud!  
In the week before half term, girls from Years 7,8,9 and 10 took part in football tournaments at LCFA in 
Thornton having the opportunity to play on brand new 3G pitches and compete against many schools in 
Sefton.  The event was incredibly well organised and well attended by all schools in Sefton.  It was 
definitely clear to see the impact that England Women’s Football is having on young girls in school.  I felt 
very proud of all our football girls to be part of such a fantastic event. 

Year 7:  A great effort from our Year 7 football team, they won 2 matches, drew 1 and lost 1 and 
unfortunately did not go through to the final.  Some great goals scored from Maddie Friar, Maisie Atkinson 
and Esmae Hough.  So proud of these girls! 

Year 8:  Outstanding performance from this team in what was a very tough draw.  The talent in this team 
is incredible, captain Kayla Bloxham scoring some fantastic goals as well as Jasmin Isibor and Ellie Lamb 
making some great saves in goal!  They won 3 games and drew 1 and didn’t go through to the final on 
goal difference.  Absolutely devastating! Still, so, so proud of this team and what they have achieved! 

Year 9 and 10:  Great efforts from this combined team of Year 9 and 10.  They had a tough draw, and 
lost the first 2 matches but won the next one and drew the final match.  It was fantastic to see the 
fighting spirit of these girls not giving up and working so hard!  Some great goals from Ashley Evans, goal 
keeping from Lilia Campbell and attacking play from Emily Berry. 

A special well done also to our Sports Leaders who attended the event, refereed matches and coached 
our girls through the matches. 

Sports Leaders:  Lilia Campbell, Nancy O’Hara and Lucas Booth. 
            Mrs Austin  

‘Excelente’ 
The Languages department is excited to announce the launch of our new 
Spanish newsletter for Years 7, 8 and 9.  Entitled Excelente, it aims to give 
parents insight into what their children are studying and how to help them 
at home.  It also gives you the opportunity to learn alongside your son or 
daughter! 

Each half term you will receive a new issue including useful tips, links, 
resources, cultural knowledge and sentence builders showing the main 
vocabulary for the current topic being studied. 

So as the cold gloomy weather draws in, keep an eye on your inbox for a bit 
of Spanish sunshine! 

Mr. Cosgrove, Spanish Teacher 
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Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  
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New Ways November  


